








Date: Tue, 16 Oct 2007 12:29:15 +0200
From: Giorgio Ausiello <Giorgio.Ausiello@dis.uniroma1.it>
To: Andrzej.Lingas@cs.lth.se
Subject: Re: Algorithm group in Lund

Dear Andrzej,

actually I am very surprised for the decision you are reporting, that the Faculty
of Natural Sciences of the University of Lund wants to close down the part of the
Department of Computer Science that belongs to the Faculty. Let me point out only
three aspects that may illustrate why such decision may be wrong and why it is
important that the Faculty maintains (and possibly expands) the research activity
that your group is successfully carrying on in Algorithms and Theoretical Computer
Science (TCS).
1) Algorithms have always been at the heart of computer science but recently their
relevance is growing. Most countries are activating programs in algorithms that, in
modern computer application (web based applications, P2P applications, applica-
tions for massive data sets, computational geometry etc.) have a stronger role than
in traditional business information management applications. Recently a paper ap-
peared in the on line edition of The Economist (http://www.economist.com/display
story. cfm?story id=9795140) where it was enphasized the crucial role that the design
of e�cient algorithms is having in several domains (e.g. security, data mining, lo-
gistics) with a strong economic impact. The title is revealing: 'Algorithms. Business
by numbers.'
2) At the turn of the century, several authors and scientists have been involved
in speculations over the future role of theoretical computer science. In many such
contributions it has been observed that computer science is now strictly intertwi-
ned with the most traditional areas of Natural Sciences. The relationships between
Physics and TCS are extensive, and in a great variety of research projects (most
notably funded by the European Union in the 6th and 7th FP) physicists and com-
puter scientists cooperate in the study of such relationships (ranging from quantum
information processing to complex systems). The relationships between biology and
informatics are also well established, giving rise to the new �eld of bioinformatics.
What is most intersting is the the interrelationship between Natural Sciences and
computer science are now bidirectional. Not only the computer is seen as a tool (as
it has been in the last 60 years) but now computational paradigms are used to model
and analyze the concept of information and information processes in all other scien-
ti�c disciplines both in Natural Sciences and in Social Sciences. In conclusion, in the
XXI century it would be rather awkward to imagine a Faculty of Natural Sciences
of a major University that does not have a strong group in theoretical computer
science among the other disciplines.
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3) Finally it is worth observing that the theory group at Lund University has an
impressive scienti�c record and dissolving such group would waste an important
asset of the University. All members of the group are strong scientists, Christos
Levcopoulos, Thore Husfeldt, Rolf Karlsson, not to speak about Andrzej Lingas
whose long and successfull research career made him one of the most visible computer
scientists in Scandinavia. The group has produced hundreds of papers and tens of
PhDs in the last twenty years. Many of them remain active researchers in Theoretical
Computer Science, e.g., Svante Carlsson, Arne Andersson, Joachim Gudmundsson,
Jesper Jansson, Bengt Nilsson, Anna Östlin.
I sincerely hope that Lund's University autorities will be wise enough to reconsider
the decision and will instead operate to strengthening the presence of Lund in the
North European TCS landscape.
My best regards. Giorgio
Prof. Giorgio Ausiello
President European Association for
Theoretical Computer Science
Dipartimento di Informatica e Sistemistica
Universita� di Roma �La Sapienza�
Via Ariosto 25
00185 ROMA (Italy)
(phone) +39-06-77274005
(fax) +39-06-77274002
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October 18, 2007 
 
Professor Andrzej Lingas 
Department of Computer Science 
Lund University 
Box 118 
S-221 00 Lund 
Sweden 
 
Dear Andrzej: 
 
I am shocked and saddened to hear that the Department of Computer Science at Lund 
University may be closing. Lund was one of the first universities in Scandinavia to 
become known in Computer Science, largely due to the efforts of Carl-Erik Fröberg. (I 
was also saddened, in a very different way, to learn of his passing earlier this month.) The 
strength of your Department in the past 20 years, however, has lain in algorithmics, an 
aspect of the subject more closely related to mathematics than engineering and hence 
very much in line with a traditional university such as Lund. Your research contributions 
as well as those of colleagues, such as Christos Levcopoulos, and graduates, such as Arne 
Andersson and Anna Östlin, have established the university as a leader in the field. On 
each of my visits, the group, and the department as a whole, has seemed a cooperative 
and pleasant environment for research and teaching. 
 
It is curious that closing the department has come up at this particular time. Here at 
Waterloo, we have seen a substantial recovery from the drop in enrolment of the early 
part of this decade and have now seen a substantial increase in the number of students 
applying for our programs in each of the past four years. I certainly hope that your 
department’s closing does not come to pass, especially if it is closely followed by an 
increase in interest among undergraduates as we are seeing. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
J. Ian  Munro 
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